
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

August 16, 1944 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Harris, Robb, Boston, 

Campbell and President Hoisington. Councilmen absent - Treece. 

Also present were City Manager Brownson and City Attorney Banks. 

City Clerk Tomlinson was absent. 

 

 It was moved, seconded and carried that Mrs. Beth Woolverton 

be appointed as Acting City Clerk. 

 

 The bond of O. W. Glasgow, cement contractor, was presented, 

having been approved as to form by the City Attorney. It was moved 

by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Campbell that the 

bond be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. Stuller appeared before the Council and requested 

permission to go ahead with his house-moving business if his bond 

was not received so that it could be approved by the Council. City 

Attorney Banks recommended against this procedure. It was moved by 

Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Campbell that as soon 

as Mr. Stuller's bond arrives it should be referred to the City 

Attorney for his approval, and after approval, license be issued. 

Motion carried. 

 

 An emergency ordinance for appropriating additional funds to 

the Moyer Pool Fund was read, but on account of the fact that 

Councilman Treece was absent, it was held over until the next 

meeting of the Council. 

 

 A proposed ordinance entitled, "An Ordinance Changing the 

Width of the Roadway on Ouray Avenue and Chipeta Avenue between 

Fifteenth Street and Nineteenth Street in Slocomb's Addition", was 

introduced and read. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 

seconded by Councilman Harris that the proposed ordinance be 

passed for publication. Motion carried. 

 

 The matter of enforcing the 2-hour parking ordinance was 

discussed. It was decided to again enforce the 2-hour parking 

restriction and to give notice to the public that this law is to 

be strictly enforced every day. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that the application for a new 

rubbish truck had been approved by Washington. 

 

 The Council then discussed the matter of new equipment needed 

in the various departments - spray machine, asphalt plant and 

front-end loader. City Manager Brownson was instructed to put in 

an application for the front-end loader. 

 



 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Harris that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Beth Woolverton 

Acting City Clerk 


